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President’s Report November2023

Fellow Members,

Well, another month has passed, a few good and less good things have happened in our club. 

First the not so good attendance at the monthly club meeting was down this month after continually growing meeting after meeting. This could have been a result of the first Wednesday actually being the 1st of the month, most members being so used to the Club meeting being on the last Wednesday of the month. I know of a few members making this mistake. The Club meeting has always been the fourth Wednesday of the month unless notification of a change is made. As with the December meeting which will be on the third Wednesday December 20th, 2023, this is to avoid a clash with the Christmas break.

We had an open discussion on runs, getting member to express their opinion as to the types of runs they would like. The general feeling was for runs to start about mid-morning, run for 30 minutes to 2 hours then lunch. As for the lunch, the feeling was split, between all lunches at clubs (quicker catering) and 50/50 clubs and BYO picnic or BBQ. There were lots of suggestions for possible venues but not too many hands were raised to assist or organize a run. But we now have had input as to what you want for a run, and we will bear this in mind when organizing runs.

I am pleased to advise our membership is picking up again after the recent loses with four new members applying to join this month and all with classic Mustangs.

You are receiving this note from me as an effort to keep you informed of the happenings in the club, as we currently do not have the position of Magazine Editor filled. Can I ask each of you as you read this note to consider filling this important role?  If you nominate you will not be just dumped in the role ,the executive committee will assist you to get settled in the role and provide the filler articles for the magazine, please give this request some thought and nominate to fill this vital role.

The date for the 2024 State Concours has been set as June 16th, 2024! It is planned to be held at the RNA Showgrounds. Further details will be advised as they come to hand.  I ask all those who can attend to do so, if any member wishes to assist with the organisation, please let me know.


Happy and safe Mustanging,

Alan M

Alan Messenger - President.
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